
BOARD OF HEALTH 
November 11, 2021 

 
On Thursday, November 11, 2021, at 7:31 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.   

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 10, 2020, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Christopher Balogh, Donna Lizanich, and 
Tony Szumski  
Members Absent: Lisa Mickey, Karen Young and Vann Smith 
Also in attendance:  Charles Tiedeman, PE, Finelli Consulting Engineers, Lenny Boutros and Kurt Hoffman, P.E. 
 
Donna Lizanich made a motion, seconded by Christopher Balogh, to accept the minutes of October 14, 2021.   
Motion carried. 
 
Septic System Alteration Waiver – Block: 5 Lot: 28, 494 Bellis Road, Milford, NJ.  Charles Tiedman is requesting a 
Waiver to correct a malfunctioning system with no expansion.  The design is in full conformance with 7:9A, 
“Standards for Individual Subsurface Sewage Disposal Systems”, except for the waiver requested. 
 
1.  The proposed disposal bed will be only 85 feet from the existing well which does not meet the minimum set 
back requirement of 100 feet.  The distance can be reduced to 50 feet if there is 50 feet of casing in the well.  A 
well report by Colaluce Well dated July 14, 2021 states there is only 20 feet of casing.  The County is 
recommending the engineer install an ultra violet treatment on the well for added protection and a passing water 
test for coliform be obtained after treatment.   
 
After discussion, Christopher Balogh made a motion to grant the waiver for Block: 5  Lot: 28 for the distance of the 
proposed disposal bed being only 85 feet from the existing well.  A passing coliform test from a NJ certified lab 
must be provided to the County Health Department once the UV light is installed. Tony Szumski seconded the 
motion.  A roll call vote was taken.  Pearl Hammerstone, aye; Audrey Balogh, aye; Christopher Balogh, aye; Tony 
Szumski, aye; Donna Lizanich, aye.  It was a unanimous aye vote to grant this waiver. 
 
Septic System Alteration Waiver – Block:  5  Lot:  73, 420 Bellis Road.  Kurt Hoffman is requesting a Waiver to 
correct a malfunctioning system with no expansion.  The design is in full conformance with 7:9A, “Standards for 
Individual Subsurface Sewage Disposal Systems”, except for the waiver requested. 
The Proposed disposal bed will be only 68 feet from the existing well which does not meet the minimum set back 
requirement of 100 feet.  The distance can be reduced to 50 feet if there is 50 feet of casing in the well.  Due to the 
age of the well the engineer has proposed an Ultra Violet treatment device for added protection.  A water test for 
coliform shall be done to ensure the device is working. 
 
After discussion, Tony Szumski made a motion to grant the waiver for Block: 5  Lot: 73 for the distance of the 
proposed disposal bed being only 68 feet from the existing well.  A passing coliform test from a NJ certified lab 
must be provided to the County Health Department once the UV light is installed. Christopher Balogh seconded the 
motion.  A roll call vote was taken.  Pearl Hammerstone, aye; Audrey Balogh, aye; Christopher Balogh, aye; Tony 
Szumski, aye; Donna Lizanich, aye.  It was a unanimous aye vote to grant this waiver. 
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The following correspondence was given to members present at the meeting. 
 
1.   Hunterdon County Department of Health          August 17, 2021 
      Memo to Pearl Hammerstone, Secretary 
      From:  Robert Vaccarella 
      Re:  Septic System Alteration Waiver 
      Block:  5  Lot: 28   494 Bellis Road 
 
      Hunterdon County Department of Health           October 21, 2021 
      Memo to Pearl Hammerstone, Secretary 
      From:  Robert Vaccarella 
      Re:  Septic System Alteration Waiver 
      Block: 5  Lot:  73  420 Bellis Road 
 
     Hunterdon County Division of Public Health Services 
     Temporary Food Event Inspection Report   
      DVRR JR. Terriers  Snack Shack 
      910 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    9/11/21 
      Reason:  Temp Event 1-3 Day 
      Results:  Satisfactory   

 
.    Hunterdon County Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk Based Inspection Report   
      Holland Township Public School 
      710 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    9/23/21 
      Reason:  Initial Non Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory Gold  
 
2.  St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org 
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated November 1, 2021    October 1 to October 31, 2021 
 
 3.  Memo to all Departments    October 20, 2021 
      From:  Margaret Pasqua CFO    
      Re:  2022 Budget Requests 
      (After discussion, it was agreed to keep the Budget the same as last year.  Pearl will advise Margaret.) 
 
 4.  Hunterdon County Department of Health 
      Animal Bite Report          October 29, 2021 
      An out of town elderly man was bitten on his right hand on August 28, 2021, by a Township resident’s dog. 
      Confinement required for ten days. 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary 
 
Pearl reported on the July 15, 2021 Notice of Violation of New Jersey Administrative Code 7:9A 
Memo to Steven Moninghoff, Re:  Individual Sewage Disposal System  Block: 19.01 Lot:  6,  31 Old River Road. 
Failure of owner of the advanced wastewater treatment septic system (Eco-Flo Peat Bio filter) to maintain a service 
contract throughout the life of the system. 
(The Board of Health granted a Waiver to Wayne Ingram, Engineer in 2014.  This was a ATU System Bio Kenetic, 2 
tanks. For the life of the system, resident must maintain a contract with a provider to inspect every year.) 
The Contractor Provider notified the County Health Department that the resident wasn’t having the system 
checked. 

http://www.sthuberts.org/
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Pearl announced that she received an invitation from the Holland Township Committee to their Annual Holiday 
Party on Thursday, December 16, 2021 at 12:00 p.m.  It is an invitation to all Boards and volunteers.  Melissa needs 
a RSVP by December 2.  She prefers one response from the Board secretary.  Please let me know if you plan to 
attend, and I will give her the number attending from the Board of Health.  (I will send the invitation to the 
members that are absent tonight.) 

 
Tony Szumski made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Christopher Balogh.  The meeting adjourned at 
8:15 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 

 


